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4. The Association considers that there would be little benefit in a separate scheme to assess 

psychological injuries in the workplace. Rather, improved training for claims managers would go 
much further towards: 

 
a. ensuring that workers compensation claims for psychological injuries are handled 

effectively, efficiently and appropriately; and  
b. avoiding unnecessary harm to injured workers.  

 
5. Based on the experience of Association members, claimants in the scheme are experiencing 

significant distress and frustration in being asked to relay their experience, often several times, to 
claims managers who may have no formal training in dealing with victims of psychological trauma. 
This is often exacerbated by issues of gaps in record-keeping coupled with the high turnover rate 
of claims managers and insufficient handovers between staff, which can mean that an injured 
worker has to relay their experience in detail to several different claims managers during the process. 

 
6.  This can result in the significant yet preventable re-traumatisation of claimants.  

 
7. The Association therefore recommends that rather than establishing a separate scheme to assess 

psychological workplace injuries, significant investment should be made in long-term, specialist, 
trauma-informed training for claims managers. 

 
8. The Association thanks you in advance for considering this response. Should you wish to discuss 

or if the Association may be of further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact Lucy-Ann Kelley, 
Policy Lawyer,  

Yours sincerely, 

Gabrielle Bashir SC 

President 




